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EVENTS 
Tue 10: Mission Direct talk: 7:30pm in the Methodist Hall 
Wed 11: Rebellion Knoll WI: 7.30pm in the Methodist Hall - 
“The Fin Cop Dig” by Ann Hall 
Tue 17: Historical Society: 8pm - Methodist Hall. “Elizabethan 
Life - A Visitor from the 16th Century” - Maureen Taylor 
Thurs 26: Village meeting: 7:30pm - Memorial Hall.  The 
Parish Council will introduce the work they are doing to 
develop a Neighbourhood Plan and to invite comment. 

SEND US YOUR NEWS 

The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily 
those of the editorial team.  Please send news by e-mail to: 
bradwellnews@yahoo.co.uk or paul@paulandliz.org. Or call 
Paul (623941), Vanessa (623053) or Debbie (621731).  

You can also leave hand written copy at the Post Office. 

MISSION DIRECT 
On Tuesday 10th September Steve Loryman, Regional Man-
ager, Sierra Leone, will be giving a talk and slideshow illustrat-
ing the amazing results of the continuing work being carried 
out by "Mission Direct" in Sierra Leone.  Do please make an 
effort to attend this talk, which will be in Bradwell Methodist 
Church Hall at 7.30p.m.  This is an opportunity to see how 
every penny donated to "Mission Direct" is used to alleviate 
the difficult situation in Sierra Leone.  Wendy Weston 

BOWLS CLUB 
Congratulations to Alan Holland and his partner for coming 
runners up in the Greenaway Competition at Darley Dale, and 
to June Poke and her partner for coming runners up in the 
Greenaway Consolation Competition. 

THE BRADWELL NEWS TEAM 
Bradwell News is run by; Joint chairs John Horstead and An-
drew Judge, Treasurer Vanessa Horstead, Assistant Treas-
urer Andy Nash, Editor Paul Downing, Secretary Liz Downing, 
Advertising exec Jon Anslow and Events coordinator Debbie 
Hobson. To place a flyer in the newsletter costs £35 with a 
£10 rebate if you are able to stuff the flyers into the newsletter 
yourself. Talk to any of the team for more information. 

ASHGATE HOSPICE RAINBOW RIBBONS APPEAL 
The hospice had an appeal running recently called “Rainbow 
Ribbons”.  People donating to the appeal received a colourful 
ribbon of their choice to be tied to the Rainbow catcher netting 
outside the Hospice in memory of a loved one, or just for 
someone special in their lives. Together this makes up the 
colours of a rainbow which shines brightly outside the main 
entrance.  Our Lillian Riddall invited Laura Taylor-Bassett to 
the village during Gala week because as many of you will 
have seen, Lillian's display in the Methodist church this year 
was based on rainbows, coinciding with the rainbow ribbons 
appeal.  Laura says she was amazed by Lillian's creativity, 
imagination and skill in painting, knitting and spray painting 
gold!  She also thanks Lillian for the wonderful cuppa and rice 
crispy cake which she kindly provided.  To make a donation to 
Ashgate Hospice, you can contact Laura on 01246 568801 or 
visit their website at www.ashgatehospice.org 

 WELL DRESSINGS 
A great big THANKYOU to all those who kindly came along to 
help the Wells Group put the clay in all the village wells in 
preparation for “petalling”. Having so many people available 
made the job so much easier and it all seemed to take no time 
at all. Our appreciation also goes to those who offered trans-
port to take the wells to various points of the village for 
“petalling” and again thanks to those who helped transport 
and erect the wells early on Gala Saturday morning. We are 
so very grateful and hope that we will see you all again next 
year??  As usual a lovely display of the skill of Bradwell 
“petallers” - you did great! 
A VERY SPECIAL THANK YOU to Reg Davies who has been 
such a reliable help to us over many years.  Offering trans-
port, putting in the clay and help with storage facilities etc.   
We shall miss him being involved but will still be seeing his 
friendly face around the village.  All the very best Reg, to you 
and Angie.  Jackie Evans, Chair, Wells Committee 

HIGH PEAK HEATING SUPPLIES 

Towngate, Bradwell 

01433 620577 

 

For Building and Plumbing 

DIY and Gardening (incl Bird Seed) 

Paint and Decorating Goods 

THE ONE STOP EVERYTHING SHOP 

 

The Samuel Fox Country Inn, Bradwell.                
Serving fine foods, with real ales and 

quality wines. 

Why not come and give our early supper 
or Sunday menu a try? All information is at 
www.samuelfox.co.uk or give us a call on 

01433 621562. 

Sabrina, Gareth, Warren and I, James, 
look forward to seeing you. 

 

Wishing everyone the best on your carnival day! 
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MOVING HOME? 

NEED TO PACK? 

Get your cartons and packaging from 
 

BRADWELL 

PACKAGING 

TELEPHONE: 01433 620590 

Bradwell Packaging Services Ltd. 

Stretfield Mill, Bradwell 

Hope Valley, Derbyshire S33 9JT 

C I STRONG  

TIMBER SERVICES 
Manufacturers of Superior Timber 

Buildings 

Full Range of products available includ-
ing Large Sheds, Garages, Workshops, 
Stabling and Field Shelters. A full range 
of animal housing available.  All ground 

work undertaken 

Tel: 01298 873098 / Mob: 0771 5254620 

Tideswell Moor, Tideswell, Nr Buxton, 
SK17 8JD 

www.strongtimberservices.co.uk 

PARISH COUNCIL NOTES 
Closure of the B6049 through Brough 
Severn Trent Water’s project continues apace, now using two 
way traffic control from Vincent Works along Stretfield Road. 
Work in the vicinity of Vincent Works has been slower than 
expected over the past week or so due to the amount of rock 
encountered under the road surface. However, Enterprise 
expects to complete the overall project by the end of Septem-
ber.  As always, the weekly progress reports can be obtained 
each Saturday on the Enterprise website 
(www.enterprise.plc.uk/bradwell).  
Planning Application for the Newburgh site 
The council continues to monitor progress with this important 
planning application. There is no new information available to 
report at present. The Parish Council will let you know as 
soon as possible when there is any news to report. 
Bradwell Neighbourhood Plan (NP) 
Hopefully, you will have visited the NP exhibition stall on Beg-
gars Plot on Carnival Saturday. This was intended to provide 
more information for residents and to encourage volunteers to 
assist the team in this important initiative. If you would like to 
contribute to this important work and to help to define the way 
Bradwell will develop in the future, then please contact Steve 
Lawless (620329). Your help would be warmly received. It has 
been decided to arrange a formal training course for those 
councillors / volunteers involved with this initiative on Tuesday 
3rd September. This means that the village meeting proposed 
for this date will be moved back to later in the month, to 7:30 
p.m. on Thursday 26th September in the Memorial Hall. The 
team invites all residents to attend this meeting. The objective 
is for you to understand the scope and implications of this 
initiative and for the team to gather as much comment and 
feedback from you as possible. 
Carnival 2013 
‘The best one yet’ was among the lovely comments received 
from residents about this year’s Carnival Day, which was 
based on the theme of ‘Children’s Books’. The weather was 
again kind to us and this year more visitors than ever attended 
the events. This year Bradwell had its own Royalty with Junior 
Queen Leah, Princess Jodie and Rosebud Faye all looking 
stunning in their regal attire. A number of new events were 
booked for this year which were very successful and new en-
trants took part in the parade. Many thanks must go to all 
those people (too numerous to mention) who made this year’s 
event such a success.  
Youth Club (YC) 
We have just been informed that the Youth Club Leader, Mat-
thew Loader, has resigned due to time pressures with his 
main job. This vacancy will be advertised shortly. The Youth 
Club will re-opened as planned on Thursday 12th September 
following a committee meeting which will start at 5:30 p.m. 
The YC committee is seeking more volunteers to help with the 
running of this Club. This is not particularly onerous and will 

involve one evening per month for two hours on a Thursday 
evening. If you feel that you could help with the running of this 
club, then please contact Katrina Lancaster (620446) or Steve 
Lawless (620329). 
Financial Support for Village Organisations 
At the last PC meeting three applications for financial help 
were considered from organisations in the village. The council 
decided to award money to all three of these applications. 
These awards have consumed most of the funds available for 
grants, leaving just a few hundred pounds available for awards 
during the rest of this financial year. 
Parish Clerk and PC Chair 

THANK YOU’S 
A big thank you to the organisers of the car treasure hunt 
2013.  MOST ENJOYABLE!  As two novices to the event, with 
the help of Pauline Tibbenham we found our way around!  We 
are now addicted and can't wait for the 2014 event.  Debbie & 
Geoff Hobson 

*********************** 
So many to thank: To everyone who gave their time so willingly 
and helped with the Church Exhibition; everyone who brought 
their magnificent Arts and Crafts – always a delight; the chil-
dren who produced such wonderful rainbow fish; Castleton 
Photographic Society - there was a lot of interest in the display 
of photos; everyone who helped with teas and stewarding; and 
everyone who came to look at, and enjoy the Exhibition and 
the refreshments. We raised £1,934.21 – this includes profits 
from The Open Gardens, which was a huge success; thank 
you so much. It was a good week. 

*********************** 

Sandra Nichols and family would like to thank family and 
friends for their support and kindness during Paul’s short ill-
ness and following his death on 26th July, 2013. Special thanks 
to Brenda and Mick, Becky and Lee, Jayne, and Trish and 
Aud. Thanks, too, to Paul and all at J.E.Noutch for their help 
and professionalism.  Sandra, Anne and Paula (and families) 

******************* 

Roy and Wendy Weston wish to thank everyone involved in 
making their Diamond Wedding Anniversary such a memora-
ble occasion.  The generous presents, beautiful cards 
(including one from the Queen), welcome visits and telephone 
calls are all very much appreciated.  Thank you. 

ABNEY QUIET DAY 
Our Quiet Day is on Saturday 14th September in Abney Village 
Hall from 10 am to 2.45 pm. The theme is the Presence of 
God. Sister Grace OHP from St Hilda’s Priory at Whitby will 
join us for this peaceful occasion, which ends with Eucharist. 
Bring lunch, but tea and coffee will be provided. No charge, 
but donations appreciated  (perhaps £5?) towards expenses.   
Ring Josephine for details on 621443 

THE SHOULDER OF 

MUTTON 
01433 620427 

 

Every Sunday: Home Made roast served from 
noon to 6:30pm - £6.99 
Fri 27th September: Pie Night. 
Meat and Potato, Peas and Gravy: £6.99 
Game Pie, Chips, Peas and Gravy: £9.99 
Happy Hours: 5pm to 8pm. £2.50 each for 
125ml Wine or Pint Lager, Stones, Tetley or 
Stowford Press Cider 
Fri 25th October: Fish Night.  
Haddock and Chips: £5.99 
Phone or e-mail Lynne to book your table. 
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 MISTER  CARPET 
 (John and Steve) 

 
 Visit our Showroom at 428 Ecclesall Road, Sheffield 

and 
 By Appointment on Aston Industrial Estate, Hope 

 

Samples of carpets and vinyl brought to your home with 
no obligation. 

 
Expert Fitting, Personal Service, 

Free estimates, 
Own carpets fitted and refitted 

 

No Job Too Small 
        Tel: 0114 268 1733 
01433 623700 / 623800 

Mob: 07711 753018 / 07803 273172 
E-mail: johnmistercarpet@btconnect.com 

Website: www.mistercarpet.org 

Ye Olde 

Bowling Green Inn 
Smalldale: Tel 620450 

 

Fri 19 July: Bob Molloy fun karaoke disco 8:30 pm 
Sat 3 Aug: Largest rollercoaster bouncy slide in the 
valley and all-day BBQ 
Mon 5 Aug: Carnival week Folk Music night 
Tue 6 Aug: Carnival week Quiz Night: Graham Riley 
Wed 7 Aug: Entertainment Night: see Carnival 
Programme for details 
Thurs 8 Aug: Car Treasure Hunt starting and finishing 
at the “Green” food available at finish 
Fri 9 Aug: Entertainment Night: see Carnival 
Programme for details 
Food served at normal times Sunday to Sunday during 
carnival week 

BRADDA  DADS 

 
Bradda Dads would like to thank everybody who bought tick-
ets for the duck race. We also wish to thank the carnival 
committee for all their efforts in making this years carnival a 
success, a big thanks to all who took part in the carnival. 
Thanks also to Mr & Mrs Briddock who kindly gave Bradda 
Dads the monies from their hanging basket collection. 

CAN YOU HELP? 
On Thursday 22nd August “Pine House” on Netherside was 
badly damaged by fire and the police have said this was due to 
arson following a burglary. If anyone saw anything suspicious 
at around 10am that day could they please contact Matlock 
CID on 101 or Crimestoppers (anonymously) on 0800 555111.  
Sue, Chris, Nick & Corina (and Obie the dog) are all safe but 
were left literally with only the clothes they stood up in. Heart-
felt thanks to all the friends and neighbours who have inun-
dated them with clothes, toiletries and food parcels. A special 
mention to Debbie & Sharon and all at the Bread Shop, and 
Sheree and Johnny who provided sandwiches & drinks all day 
Thursday for everyone - and still are! 

BRADWELL 100 YEARS AGO 
A photograph of Police Constable Brown in full uniform proudly 
bearing his King’s Coronation Police Medal appeared in the 
papers in September 1913. PC Brown was soon to retire after 
30 years’ service in Bradwell. After the close of business at 
Chapel-en-le-Frith police court, Seth Evans JP spoke warmly 
of PC Brown’s service to Bradwell (and earlier at Peak Forest). 
By September 1913 the Bradwell Scout troop was in full swing 
with Scout Master L Coupland and Assistant S Bradwell. Boys 
were to be presented with uniforms by 23rd September after 
they had passed their Tenderfoot tests. On that day the 30 
boys, divided between four patrols –Cuckoo, Peewit, Seal and 
Cat – were presented with the Troop flag by District Commis-
sioner Col. Shuttleworth of Hathersage. In an interesting ven-
ture taking place on the Gore Lane Cricket Ground (roughly 
where Micklow Close is now built) the ladies of the Primitive 
Methodist Society of Bradwell played a cricket match against 
the men of the Bradwell PM Cricket Club. Despite having to 
bat left handed the gents were victorious by 55 runs to 42. The 
match was followed in the evening by musical entertainments 
and games when a total of £7 was raised for the ‘Gas Installa-
tion Fund’. Also in September Mr Robert Dixon’s haystack was 
found to be on fire but prompt action of villagers, ferrying water 
from the Brook ensured that only part of the stack was de-
stroyed. The cause of the conflagration was unknown. 

TIDESWELL SURGERY NEWS 
Shingles: A Shingles vaccine is being offered to people 
aged between 70 and 79 years of age.  Shingles is a debili-
tating condition which occurs more frequently and tends to 
be more severe in older people. We have set up a clinic on 
18th September, 2013 and will be sending out letters asking 
patients to make an appointment.  Please respond to our 
letter as soon as possible. 
Influenza: We are having an open day this year at St John 
The Baptist Church Hall on 19th October, 2013 and there will 
be Doctors and Nurses available for patients from 10am-
2pm. To receive a vaccine you must be either over 65 years 
or currently suffering from one of a number of conditions, 
including chronic heart, kidney or liver disease, diabetes or 
pregnancy. If you want to find out whether you qualify please 
call the surgery on 01298 871292. 

HOPE VALLEY ADULT EDUCATION 
Courses starting in September include; Yoga at Bamford and 
Bradwell; Pilates and Exercise for Over 50s at Bamford; 
Practical Gardening at Losehill Hall (with Jenni Wedgwood);  
British Sign Language; Italian for Beginners; Plastering 
(Level 1 and Level 2); Welding City & Guilds ; Woodwork; Art 
(At Grindleford and HVC); Pottery; Computing; Cookery; 
Lace Making; Making & Altering Clothes and accessories; 
Stained Glass; Family Learning Cookery, Pottery and Do It 
Yourself; First Aid; Fitness (2 different classes); French; 
Spanish; Lip Reading; Carpentry & Joinery, City & Guilds; 
Maths; and Italian Intermediate at Losehill Hall. New courses 
for Hathersage! –At the Methodist Hall, starting Tues. 17th 
Sept. ’World Dance- For the Young at heart!’  1.30 – 2.30pm, 
and ‘Stretch and Relax’  2.30 – 3.30pm (Tutor, Claire Finka) 

FINANCIAL SUPPORT FOR COUNCILS 
There is a petition currently in the Post Office in support of a 
cross-party "Rural Fair Share Campaign" being championed 
by 100 rural MPs who are requesting changes in the way 
financial support is allocated to Councils.  Currently, ur-
ban Districts receive 50% more support per head than rural 
Districts, despite higher costs in rural service delivery. The 
more signatures the better for Bradwell and Derbyshire 
Dales, so if you feel you can support the cause please pop 
into the PO and sign up. 

OPEN GARDENS 
Open Gardens was a great success this year. 327 tickets were 
sold, twice as many as last year and £600 each was donated 
to St Barnabas and Methodist Churches. Publicity on the web 
brought visitors from far and wide and there were lots of first 
time visitors. There were also holiday makers who came from 
Durham and Peterborough. The weather wasn't perfect, but 
the rain just about held off. Everyone doing teas had brisk 
business and the plant stall did well and gave us a donation. 
Everyone enjoyed themselves, delighted by the welcome and 
the sense of community. A huge thank you to everyone who 
opened their garden, those who made donations and to all at 
the Bread shop and Ice Cream shop who sold tickets. 
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WOODHOUSE PLUMBING, TILING &  

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE For a fast and reliable service 
24 hours a day 

Contact Jonathon on 
0796 702 0604 or 
01433 621350 

NO JOB IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

The Hope Chest Deli 
Your local delicatessen 

 
Quality bread from Roses bakery, fine cheeses, 
continental meats, Cocoadance chocolates, coffee 
beans, free-from products, and much more……….. 

 
Freshly made takeaway sandwiches 

 
Buffets catered for 
Gift Hampers available 

For a little shop we certainly have lots to offer! 
 

******* 
Open 7 days 

 
The Hope Chest Deli, 8 Castleton Road, Hope S33 6RD 

To order please call us on 01433 620072 

 15th Sept 22nd Sept 29th Sept 6th Oct 

ST BARNABAS 0915 Holy Communion 0915 Holy Communion 1000 United Eucharist at 
Edale 

1000 Morning Prayer 

SEPT / OCT 
SERVICES 

    

13th Oct 

1100 Harvest Communion 
and Baptism 

 

CARNIVAL 2013 
We were once again blessed with a sunny day for Carnival 
and the village hugely enjoyed the annual event. The street 
collection raised £710.40 to be shared between the Teddy 
Bear Club, Bradwell Pre-School and Bradwell Scouts.  A big 
thank you to everyone who donated, and a special thank you 
to Glyn Judge who personally raised £90.86. 

GRUMPY THANKS 
Bradwell's Grumpy Old Men would like to thank everyone  for 
their support for the first ever village motorbike show. A total 
of £166.00 was collected in donations and the Grumpy Old 
Men are donating this to Bradwell Scout Group. This could 
not have been achieved without the support of those who 
brought their bikes to the show, those who provided the 
homemade cakes and those who made the teas, but our big-
gest thanks go to those who called in and gave so gener-
ously. Additional thanks go to Dick from the hardware store 
for providing the excellent location, power and water; with 
special thanks going to James from The White Hart for pro-
viding cups, spoons, table and chairs and for judging the mo-
torbikes in his own inimitable style! Everyone seemed to en-
joy the show and even the Grumpy Old Men were grinning by 
the end of the day and looking forward to next year's show. 

MISS PAMELA DOROTHY MANN 
Pamela Mann died at Broomcroft Nursing Home on 19th 
March aged 87 years.  Born in New Zealand she came to 
England when she was 20 years old.  She lived in London 
whilst working as secretary to the author Ngaio Marsh, then 
moving to Sheffield where she taught social care at Sheffield 
University.  It was there that she met Miss Berry and around 
1986, upon retirement they moved to Bradwell, living here for 
nearly 20 years.  They both then moved to Moorland House 
and on Miss Berry’s death, 5 years later, Pamela moved to 
Broomcroft.  She was a talented artist and her paintings used 
to be on display in the church during Gala week.  Her only 
sister, Lorna pre deceased her.  The funeral, followed by cre-
mation was at St Mark’s Church, Broomhill on 5th April. 

******************** 
MRS MURIEL MASON 

Muriel Mason died on 8th August at Moorland House, Hather-
sage aged 82 years. Born in Bradwell, the only daughter of 
Lionel and Edith (Madge) Tanfield she attended the Council 
school before starting work at International Twist Drill at the 
old Comb Mill off Stretfield. After a short time she moved to 
Wilson Pecks in Sheffield, remaining there until 1951 when 
she married Alf Mason. They lived in Church Street, Bradwell 
where Muriel remained until about ten years ago when, due to 
failing health she moved first to Eyam Dale House and then 
Moorland House. She enjoyed reading, music, knitting and 
coach holidays. She leaves sons Philip and Geoffrey, daugh-
ter-in-law Anne, Grandchildren Alison, Lynsey and Andrew 
and great-granddaughters Jade and Caitlin. Her husband Alf 
and brother Clifton pre-deceased her. The funeral was at St 
Barnabas on 15th August, followed by burial. 

****************** 
MR PAUL CHARLES NICHOLS 

Paul Nichols died at home on 26th July aged 74 years. Born 
at Stannington, the youngest son of Albert and Marie Nichols 
he was educated at Stannington and then Barnsley Technical 

College. He served for four years in the RAF and then 
worked for the G.P.O. on the technical side. On getting mar-
ried he moved to the Blue Circle cement works, but later set 
up on his own as a driving instructor, and finally working at 
Bradwell’s Ice Cream Factory before taking early retirement. 
He married Sandra Wilson and they lived in Smalldale for 
over 30 years before moving to Wortley Court. He enjoyed 
walking and painting and, in his younger days playing golf. 
He leaves his wife Sandra, brother John, daughters Anne and 
Paula, sons-in-law Andrew and Sean and grandchildren 
Harry, Max, Katie, Evie and Alice. Cremation was at Hutcliffe 
Wood on 7th August. 

 The White Hart The White Hart The White Hart The White Hart     
Tel: 01433 620444Tel: 01433 620444Tel: 01433 620444Tel: 01433 620444    

A Beautiful, Traditional 17th Century Inn 

Excellent range of wines/spirits+4 Cask Ales 

 
Sat 7 Sept: “The Hystryonix”  
Rock, Pop and Roll 
 
Fri 7 Oct: The Phil Brodie Band play  
Power Blues 
Jimi Hendrix, Gary Moore etc. 
 
 
The Popular Quiz every Wednesday 


